Minnesota Hockey Officials Association
2011 Spring Meeting

Marriott Hotel – St Louis Park Minnesota

Saturday April 30th, 2011

Meeting called to order at 8:11 AM by Buzz Olson, North Vice President who was co –chair of the meeting with Steve Tatro, USA Hockey Referee in Chief.
Minutes recorded by Dave Nyquist, MHOA Treasurer for Roger Stephens
Roll Call was taken by Buzz Olson;

MHOA Board Members

Present / Absent
President

Eric Olson

Present / Absent
North Vice President
Buzz Olson

Present / Absent
South Vice President
Dennis Alm

Present / Absent
Secretary

Roger Stephens

Present / Absent
Treasurer

David Nyquist

Present / Absent
District 1 Supervisor
Dennis Alm



Present / Absent
District 2 Supervisor
Terry Thorsheim

Present / Absent
District 3 Supervisor
Jim Gates
Present / Absent
District 4 Supervisor
Scott Kuhl
(Darrin Rahm attending for District 4)
Present / Absent
District 5 Supervisor
Mike Mooney
Present / Absent
District 6 Supervisor
David Kemp
Present / Absent
District 8 Supervisor
Paul Moen
Present / Absent
District 9 Supervisor
Ryan Swafford
Present / Absent
District 10 Supervisor
David Weisjahn
Present / Absent
District 11 Supervisor
Nick Biondich
Present / Absent
District 12 Supervisor
Chris Kavanaugh
Present / Absent
District 15 Supervisor
Howard Breitkreutz
Present / Absent
District 16 Supervisor
Ron Storey
Present / Absent
MHOA Past President
Skip Trumble

Present / Absent
USA Hockey RIC
Steve Tatro

MHOA Appointed Positions

Present / Absent
MHOA Evaluation Coordinator (North)

Jeff Walters

Present / Absent
MHOA Evaluation Coordinator (South)

Skip Trumble

Present / Absent
USA Hockey Evaluation Coordinator

Bruce Carlson

Present / Absent
MHOA Mentor Coordinator (North)

Tod Plackner

Present / Absent
MHOA Mentor Coordinator (South

Vacant

Present / Absent
MHOA Seminar Coordinator


Greg Cosgrove
Present / Absent
MHOA Seminar Technical Advisor

Mark Verplaetse

Guests

Kelli Rolstad

Leah Wrazidlo

Business Meeting
1. Approval of Agenda
· A motion was made by Dave Kemp to add the appointment of a replacement secretary to New Business. The second was made by Kris Kavanaugh. Motion Carried

· No additional changes to the agenda were made.

2. Reports

Secretary
· The minutes from the fall meeting were distributed and in the absence of recording secretary Roger Stephens, a motion was made by Dave Weisjahn to pass on the reading of the minutes. A second was made by Mike Mooney and the motion was passed by voice vote.

· A motion to approve the minutes as corrected was made by Jim Gates and the second was provided by Terry Thorshiem. The minutes were approved by voice vote.


Evaluation / Mentoring – Report by Steve Tatro
· A slight increase in the total number of evaluations and mentorships over last season. The total for both formal evaluations and mentorships was 1083 as reported to Bruce Carlson.

· Bruce passed along his thanks to all who worked so hard to reach this number but also expressed concern that we can do much better. Bruce challenged the group to do a better job of getting out to see all their officials.

· Steve Tatro asked the group if each district had a person in charge of evaluations and mentorships. The response was that that was mostly true of the metro districts but very difficult for outstate districts to provide support throughout their individual district.
· The suggestion to help improve the numbers to have a person in charge of this area and also have a regular staff that would be utilized to do evaluations.

· Mike Mooney asked if any online forms from USA Hockey are available. It was stated that not exist currently but there are some electronic versions out there that are available to use.

· There were multiple ideas specific to individual districts that were brought forward and made available to others tom help improve their numbers.

· Nationally, they are still working on a form but it is currently not a priority.


Seminars – Steve Tatro reporting for Greg Cosgrove who has resigned the coordinators position
· Steve reported that seminars went smoothly and supervisors did a great job of filing timely reports and getting Steve the tests in two to three days.
· Steve is missing facility reports from Warroad and Roseau

· A total of 2641 individuals attended a seminar this past season. The number is down 200 from the previous season.


Treasurer – Dave Nyquist
· Financial information sheets were handed out at the meeting and are attached to this document.
· A motion was made to accept the report by Mike Mooney with the second by Skip Trumble. Motioned carried by voice vote.

· A request was made to forward serial numbers of the MHOA projectors to the president so we can keep track of the equipment.

· If there is a district that does not have a projector and would like to, please let Eric know so he can arrange for one.



State Tournament Reports
· Jr Gold A – Nick Biondich

· Other than a last minute change of venue, the tournament went smoothly. Two game reports were submitted with St Louis Park winning the tournament.

· Jr Gold B / 19UB – Jim Gates

· Tournaments went very well except for some scheduling conflicts with the 19UB, causing two Jr Gold B games to be played at the same time.

· One game misconduct was assessed to a Jr Gold B coach.

· Jr Gold 16U – Skip Trumble
· Chaska was the host for this tournament but games were played in Victoria
· One team had to forfeit their games due to an illegal player

· The protest went all the way to Minnesota Hockey who ruled the player not eligible

· Bantam A – Chris Kavanaugh

· Tournament went very well except for one coach ejection

· Bantam B – Darrin Rahm for Scott Kuhl

· Tournament hosted by Marshall

· Went well except for the championship game which had 31 penalties

· Several game reports were filed

· Pee Wee A – Dave Kemp

· Bloomington Jefferson was the host
· Experienced some scheduling conflicts and had one team issue questioning the officiating system used for the tournament

· Moorhead Youth Hockey sent a very complimentary letter to the host

· Pee Wee B – Terry Thorsheim

· Stillwater hosted the tournament and it went very well

· One team had a goalie issue

· Women’s State – Steve Tatro for Dennis Alm

· Steve will give his report along with the RIC ‘s report

· Girls 14UA – Dave Nyquist for Paul Moen
· Tournament went well

· Had one complaint about an officiating crew

· Girls 12 UA – Dave Weisjahn

· Rogers hosted and did a great job

· Everything went well

· Girls 14 UB – Mike Mooney

· Tournament went well, many compliments to the officials

· Girls 12UB – Chris Kavanaugh

· Jeff Walters assisted Chris in supervising this tournament

· Had some new officials get an opportunity to work a state tournament

Buzz thanked all those who supervised, or helped to supervise, the state tournaments for their hard work in making them a success.


Camps – Steve Tatro

· MHOA Camp is set for June 11th thru June 16th. The camp is currently full.

· Instructors who are slated to appear are Steve Tatro, JB Olson, Rick Looker, and Jeff Beckers.

· Dave Weisjahn announced that this will be his last year as camp director.

· Steve thanked Dave for all his hard work in helping move the camp forward each year.

· We will be looking for a replacement as soon as possible.

· MinnKota Camp is currently full and we have three alternates. The dates for the camp are June 25 - June 30.
· This camp will be a resident camp for the first two days officiating games at the Super rink in Blaine. The remainder of the camp will take place at St Cloud State working the National Advanced 17 Girls camp.

· Instructors for this camp Include Steve Tatro (Camp director), Brian Thul, Brian Mach, Todd Anderson, Andy Dokken, and Ryan Swafford.

· USA Hockey continues to look at the MHOA camp as a model for local participation by other USA Hockey Districts.
· As always, any of you are invited to any of the camps to help as evaluators or just show up and lend your support to the campers.

· As always, the funding for the Minnkota Camp is an issue. We need to actively explore ways to continue to fund this camp. Currently this year’s camp will be partially funded by grants from USA Hockey and RBC. There still is a funding gap and Steve is looking for a motion from the body to fund the remaining portion of the camp.

· A motion was made by Dave Kemp to fund the Minnkota Camp up to the amount of 5000.00$. A second was made by Skip Trumble and the motioned passed by unanimous voice vote.
· Mike Mooney has offered to begin looking into permanent funding sources that would be ongoing year to year. Any suggestions will be welcome.


Supervisors Reports
· District 1 – Dennis Alm Supervisor

· Season went well with over 1500 games officiated.

· Officials from District 1 worked many levels including 19UA, Junior Gold and below.

· This was the first year that Dennis scheduled all officials for the WHAM league. Dennis reported that it went very well with few complaints.

· As South Vice President, Dennis chaired a meeting of all the metro and south supervisors. Many relevant items were discussed and immediate issues resolved.
· District 2 – Terry Thorsheim

· Officiated over 3400 games which is up slightly from the season before. This included some games by Wisconsin teams.

· Terry did have some issues with the officials from Wisconsin. They currently use the two official system in Hudson for all Junior Gold levels which is contrary to the Metro League rules.

· District 2 hosted the Metro League play downs and Terry reported that it went very well for them.

· District 2 did see an increase of over 80% in the number of major penalties assessed.
· Checking from behind penalties also increased significantly from the prior season as well as a doubling of the number of Abuse of Officials penalties called.

· District 3 – Jim Gates

· Over 3000 games officiated this season with the addition of some new associations.

· BHRA ramped up staffing for an expected increase in the number of games which did not materialize.

· BHRA staff completed over 138 evaluations over the course of the season.

· Game reports were up 33% with two Match penalties assessed which required a hearing.

· Checking from behind penalties dropped significantly for District 3 this season.

· District 4 – Scott Kuhl

· No report

· District 5 – Mike Mooney

14U B State Tournament

All went well, no issues. Only complements on the officiating. The mother and daughter team of Kris and Mickey Moran worked the championship game, Kelli Rolstad and Brittany Berning worked the third place game, the father son team of Jeff and Jake Carlen worked the consolation game.

We had another successful season. We assigned 1979 games for a total of 4415 slots. We conducted our fourth annual level one on ice clinic at the MAC in St. Cloud and the Civic Center in Buffalo. Fifteen level one officials attended the St. Cloud clinic and 19 attended the Buffalo clinic, for a total 34. We made a professional DVD of Rick Nelson and Darren Glur working the two man system. This film was developed to assist in the training of our young officials. We are very proud of the accomplishments of the d5 officials this season. Five officials worked national tournaments, three worked one of the MN State HS AA Championship games, and one official worked the women’s DIII Frozen Four.
· District 6 – Dave Kemp

· Over 5000 games officiated in District 6 this past season.

· 147 game misconducts were called which shows a 47% increase over the prior season.

· District 6 hosted the Junior Gold All Star game which went well.

· District 6 used the Arbiter scheduling software for the first time this past season.

· District 8 – Paul Moen

· No report

· District 9 – Ryan Swafford

· No report

· District 10 – Dave Weisjahn

· This was the first year for Dave as Supervisor of Officials for District 10

· Over 3000 games officiated this season.

· Game misconducts were up slightly by 10%.

· District 10 hosted for Regional Playoffs which provided many officials some opportunities to work the playoffs.

· Five Match penalties were incurred by teams from District 10 with four of those called outside the district.

· District 11 – Nick Biondich

· Officiated approximately 2500 games which is down slightly from the prior season.
· 67 total game reports with 43 coming from the Bantam B level and 6 from the Junior Gold level.

· Dealt with one match penalty.

· Had four incidents where fans were ejected from a game. Encouraging officials to use the incident report form to report these.

· Completed 23 evaluations with 47 mentorships completed.

· Thanked MHOA for rotating the Great 8 & U18 tournaments.

· They hosted an on ice power skating session this year which was well attended.

· Have directed there recruiting efforts to past members.

· An issue arose with a Minnesota Hockey Handbook rule and was overturned by the District director.
· District coaches expressed a strong interest in evaluating officials’ performance so a form was created but only one coach took the opportunity to use it.

· District 12 – Chris Kavanaugh

· Officiated between 1200-1300 games in District 12

· 26 game misconducts reported with fighting at the Bantam B level the most prevalent.

· Dealt with one Match penalty this season.

· Completed over 62 evaluations in the district.

· Dealing with issues of greatly varying numbers of officials depending on the city. Some have many and others have just a few. Working to try and stabilize the numbers by concentrating recruiting in areas where the numbers are low.

· Had to pull and official from a state tournament this year.

· Had six fan ejections this season.

· District 15 – Howard Breitkreutz
· Don’t have good handle over the total number of games due to each community scheduling their own officials.
· Had to deal with one incident report this season and a small number of game reports.

· Had a slight problem with space at some of the later seminars. Will possibly need to look at some increase in capacity.

· Dealing with the same issue of varying numbers of officials depending on the community.

· District 16 – Ron Storey

· This was Ron’s first season as Supervisor.

· 28 game reports were files this past season.

· They registered over 211 officials but only had 168 complete the process.

· Trying to work with individual communities on recruiting efforts to bolster the number of officials.

· South Vice President – Dennis Alm

· Report included in District 1 Supervisor’s report

· North Vice President – Buzz Olson

· Thanked all the northern supervisors for their hard work this past season.

· Had to deal with a couple issues but they were handled professionally by all.

· Minnesota District Referee in Chief – Steve Tatro

· See attached report  (Word Document)

· Presidents Report – Eric Olson

· Eric was unable to attend the meeting. The report was table to a later date.

3. Old Business

· The State Tournament expense policy was revisited. Ryan Swafford made a proposal that will be tabled until the fall meeting. A motion will be fashioned so voting can take place. Ryan will outline his proposal at that time.

· The Leslie Fund balance stands at 14,265$ as of March 31st. We have paid out 600.00$ so far to reimburse MHOA camp participants for their application fee of 50.00$ each. Skip has prepared a letter of thanks to Einar Odlund, General Manager of Stonebrooke Golf Course, for his generous donations to support the fund. A form will be created for camp participants to request reimbursement after successful completion of the camp.

· Ryan Swafford has been working closely with the web provider to make meaningful improvements to the game report form. There will be no cost to MHOA for the developments which Ryan will outline at the fall meeting.

· Mike Mooney has been busy planning the inaugural Founders Club / Service Award banquet. He gave a brief outline of what has been accomplished so far. The first banquet is planned for Friday night August 19th. A motion was made by Chris Kavanaugh to choose the crystal statue as the award for the banquet. The second was made by Ron Storey. The motioned passed on voice vote.
4. New Business

· Steve Tatro introduced a new Level 3 Seminar structure which will concentrate on rule knowledge in light of the past seasons poor results by Level 3 officials on the closed book exam. The seminars will teach to the rules referenced in the Level 3 exam. A Level 3 Seminar team or teams will be responsible for instructing at all the Level 3 seminars. If you would like to help out as part of the team, contact Steve and let him know of your interest.
· Steve Tatro has appointed Mark Verplaetse who volunteered to fill the Seminar Coordinators position vacated by the resignation of Greg Cosgrove who has served admirably in that position for the past three seasons. Greg did a wonderful job of putting together the seminar booklets in conjunction with the power point presentations.
· 5% of the officials who registered did not complete the open book exam last season. We would have a 95% completion rate if we could get these folks to complete the open book exam.

· USA Hockey will put on a workshop in Minnesota District, at no cost to us, regarding the assignor’s handbook that was published last year. Let Steve know if there is any interest in taking advantage of this opportunity.

· Emergency Identification for officials was discussed after an incident this past season where an official needed emergency medical care but his identification was in the locker room. Many ideas were identified but ultimately it will be up the individual or the local associations to handle this issue.
· Minnesota District will be hosting a DOS seminar this coming August 26th – August 28th at MARS Arena in Duluth. Level 3 officials should take the opportunity to attend this valuable seminar that is staffed by national instructors. The nest DOS will be in the southern part of the state. Ryan Swafford and Scott Kuhl will begin scouting a site to host this event.

· Steve is again able to take one guest to the USA Hockey National Congress this June 8th – June 12th. Contact him if you are interested in attending.

· Steve is looking for a worker to man USA Hockey apparel sales. The positions pays 10.00$ per hour and will be needed June 25th - June 30th in St Cloud. Forward any names of interested parties to Steve.
· Your Level 1 Seminar exams for the fall seminars are in the boxes that you received today.

· Steve is working on a twenty year recognition award for USA Hockey service. Something will be forthcoming this fall.

· The fall MHOA Meeting will be held on Saturday August 20th, 2011 at the Canterbury Inn. Pleas take advantage of the other events that will take place this weekend including the Zebra Golf outing Cancer Fundraiser and the inaugural Founders Banquet which will be held on Friday night August 19th, 2011 also at the Canterbury Inn. Certification for Level 3 Seminar requirements will be held again along with the instructor’s refresher. This seminar is open to all instructors only.
· There is a strong interest in resurrecting the Women’s MHOA camp which would be held in conjunction with the Girls Advanced 15 camp in Mankato. Steve would like to have Kelli Rolstad and Ryan Swafford work to coordinate officials for the advanced games that will take place and eventually build this into a camp setting. The initial camp would probably take place on the weekend only and will need some instructors to volunteer some time to come down and help out. A motion was made by Steve Tatro to allocate up to 1200.00$ to be used for camp expenses. A second was made by Mike Mooney and the motioned passed on voice vote. Will be looking for possible funding sources for future camps.
· MHOA Secretary Roger Stephens has submitted his resignation effective immediately as outlined in the resignation letter read by Steve Tatro. The MHOA By-Laws allow the appointment of a replacement to fill the remainder of the term so Buzz Olson has asked Brian Thul to fill the remaining portion of Rogers’s term and Brian has accepted. Brian’s duties will begin with the fall MHOA Meeting.
· The Presidents report will be forthcoming in an electronic distribution after the meeting.

· The issue of the Pee Wee level becoming a non-checking level was discussed. We were privileged to have Ron DeGregorio from the national office speak to the issue during the meeting. He briefly outline the issues and reasons behind the move by USA Hockey as one of primarily skill development but injury reduction will also be a benefit of the removal of body checking from the Pee Wee level. He also stated that this was not an effort to remove body contact from the game but remove the intimidating and injury potential body contact that is currently the norm at this level. There was much discussion among the group and questions regarding the details of the enforcement from the official’s perspective. After the presentation, a straw poll was taken among the group and the outcome was 13 in favor of removing body checking and 5 against. Eric will report the findings at tomorrow’s Minnesota Hockey meeting where this topic will be discussed.
5. Other Business

· None from the floor

6. Motion to Adjourn

· A motion to adjourn the business meeting was made by Ron Storey with the second made by Skip Trumble. Motioned was carried on voice vote.

Election of Board Members


The President and North Vice President positions are both up for election today. Both positions are for two 
year terms.

North Vic President

· Buzz Olson was nominated for another term to which Buzz accepted the nomination. There was a motion from Steve Tatro to close nominations and cast a white ballot. A second was made Ryan Swafford and the motion carried by majority voice vote. Buzz will serve another two year term as North Vice President.

President

· Eric Olson was nominated for another two year term as President to which Eric accepted the nomination. A motion to close nominations and cast a white ballot was made by Dave Kemp. A second to the motion was made by Buzz Olson. The motion carried by majority voice vote. Eric will serve another two year term as president.

Once approved, these minutes become part of the official record for the Minnesota Hockey Officials Association.

Respectfully submitted,

David B Nyquist

MHOA Treasurer (for Secretary Roger Stephens)
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